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Rainl!

Thdﬂk >/OU to everyone ]COF‘ being

S d\é}(}l/ undersfonding about the cancellation of our
d Sports Day. We will keep you informed as
h to whether we can rearrange it either in
Aimi i y
ng Higher| e

full or in part after half term. Hopefully

the weather will be kinder next week.

Remember: the children are off next week

and return on MOI’]CICIY 3rd June.

Parking Safety Around
School

ThiS Week we hOVG hOd a CO” fl"OI’ﬂ a

resident who has had a near miss with a

child crossing the road as her view was
blocked due to cars porked near a junction
close to our school. Please pork sofe|y and,
if at dll possib|e, leave the car at home and
walk to school. Click the link below for
further information:

Porking near_schools - Gateshead Council

Information attached from

local services

There is information being sent out with
the newsletter this week from Northumbria
Police and from the Benefits section of the

local ou’rhorify.

R%S Have a lovely, and safe, half term. We look forward to seeing

e everyone back fo school and ready to learn on Monday 3 June.
J{ Safe We will be getting the children ready to move on to their new

i iﬁ teachers next half term and will let you know our p|on for

transition activities.



https://www.gateshead.gov.uk/article/4383/Parking-near-schools#:~:text=School%20Keep%20Clear%20markings,off%20or%20pick%20them%20up.

Kielder Raffle

Thank you fo everyone who has bough’r tickets to
support the fundraising efforts for the Kielder
Cho”enge this year. We have raised over £180 which
is a fantastic amount. The tickets were drawn in
ossemb|y on Thursdoy and prizes given out to the
|ucky winners. We will continue to sell ice pops on
Friday playtimes for S0p each until the end of the
school year to add to the fundroising.

School Football Team

Unfor’runo’re|y, the school footbadll |eogue games were cancelled again this week due to the
heovy rain and wo’rer|oggec| pifches. This game will not be reorronged. The last games of the
season will be held at Edmonds|ey Primory School on Thursdoy 6th June. In our findl games

we will be p|c1ying Edmonds|ey Primory and Portobello Primory School.

#INSPIRE Torch Relay

Gateshead SSP have orronged a torch re|ay in the lead up to Gateshead Athletics Festival.
They have designed a torch that will be possed around Gateshead schools. On Fridoy 7th
June, we will have the #INSPIRE torch for the doy, and we will be disp|0ying it prouc”y on a

WO”( oround our IOCC1| area during ﬂ'\e le"l'el"ﬂOOh.

Go Run for Fun

Well done to everyone who took part Jroday - gt last a dry doy! Have a look on our school

website for lots of photographs of the fun we had today:

Go Run for Fun! | Birtley East Primary School



https://birtleyeastprimary.org/blog/2024/05/24/go-run-for-fun/

Changes to Breakfast Club from September
A0 L

For a |ong time we have been able to run breakfast club as a
free provision for children. As you will be well aware, the
financial climate is very cho“enging at this time. In addition to
o this, we now have a |orger proportion of working families with
children oﬂending our school, meaning we geJr less ‘pupi| premium’
funding.
There have also been chonges to |egis|o’rion around the supervision of under 5s. The |egis|oJrion
now requires us to have a level 3 or higher quo|ified member of staff who also has a current
poedio’rric first aid certificate present with our younger children. This has meant chonges to
our supervision arrangements at lunchtime and impacts breakfast club. Losﬂy, for a while now
we have had requests from parents for p|oces for nursery age children in our breakfast club.
From Sep’rember A0&L, our ‘Rise and Shine” before school childcare provision will rep|c1ce
breakfast club and it will take all ages of children, inc|uding nursery, but will become a
chorgeob|e provision coering £5 per child per c|c1y. There will be a level 3 member of staff in
the provision each c|c1y and fees will be poyob|e in advance. The provision will be staffed by
existing school staff. Sign up arrangements will be shared with parents after half term but we
envisage there being enough p|oces for all those wanting to attend. In Sepfember, all children
will continue to be offered free toast every doy and so no child will ever be without a
breakfast.

There will be no change for the remainder of this school year.

We know that this change may be difficult for families but it is totally unavoidable. It been

diSCUSSQd at |eng’rh Clﬂd ogreed by senior |eoc|ers Oﬂd by governors.

Dates for your Diary
Please note, we include as much information as possible about upcoming events on this newsletter but please also look out
for separate communications from your child’s teacher.

New or changed dates are highlighted in a different colour.
' WB 7" May | HALF TERM

During June, statutory assessment will take place in the following year groups:

Phonic Screen; all of year | and some of year & WB [0-6-3k
Multiplication Tables Check; Year &: WB 3-6-34 (and the following week if needed)

EYFS Profile Assessment: reception class

REMINDER: School is closed to pupi|s for our occasional doy on Mondcly |st July
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